
                        Fred Miller Memorial Resolution  
 
WHEREAS Fred R. Miller was a forty-four year member of United University Professions from the 
Oneonta Chapter; and 
WHEREAS Fred served on the first Executive Board elected by UUP the First Delegate Assembly after 
merger of its two predecessor employee organizations in 1973; and 
WHEREAS Fred served a term as Vice-President for Academics in 1983 and as Executive Board 
member at other times; and 
WHEREAS Fred served as Oneonta Chapter President and Executive Board member during his active 
and retired membership in UUP; and 
WHEREAS Fred also served as representative to and agent of affiliated labor organizations including 
the AFL-CIO, AFT and NYSUT, also enhancing their representation at two Presidential nominating 
conventions; and 
WHEREAS Fred served for four decades in Delegate Assemblies and participated in its constituent 
working committees and groups; and 
WEREAS Fred's service in legislative outreach in Albany over many years made him a familiar face 
and a UUP advocate with such charm as to be on a first name basis with many leaders in State 
Government; and 
WHEREAS Fred received the Nina Mitchell Award for Outstanding Service in 1993; therefore, now be 
it 
RESOLVED that the Delegate Assembly of United University Professions assembled in Buffalo 
October 13-14, 2017 expresses its sympathy to his family over his passing on June 13, 2017;  and 
further 
RESOLVED that UUP acknowledges and mourns the loss of his presence and the intelligence, energy, 
charm and wit which graced all his service and participation in UUP on behalf of all SUNY employees 
and others in the labor movement. 
 


